VILLAGE OF MILLSTADT

VILLAGE HALL

JANUARY 9, 2023
7:00 P.M.
The meeting was called to order by Mike Todd, with the following trustees answering to roll call: Randy Burk, Mike Capell, Mike French, Mark Todd, and Dustin Trankle. Trustee Ray Famula was absent. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
A motion was made by Randy Burk to approve the December 12th minutes. Mike French seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. 
COMMUNICATIONS OR CORRESPONDENCE: none
COMMITTEE ON ACCOUNTS: Mike Capell stated he reviewed the bills. Mike Capell made a motion to pay the bills. Mike French seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

PERSONNEL: Mike Capell stated there would be an Executive Session to discuss Maintenance and Police Personnel.
PUBLIC WORKS:  

SEWER: Dustin Trankle stated the lagoon pump was taken out by the Village. It will be going to Red Bud this week to get the seals replaced. Mayor Todd asked Scott Baltz to talk with Brian at the sewer plant to see if he has noticed if the numbers have gone down since some of the sewer pipes were lined.
WATER: none
REFUSE: none
MOSQUITO CONTROL: none

STREETS, ALLEYS, AND SIDEWALKS: Randy Burk stated the St. Clair County Intergovernmental Grants application will be due in March.
PUBLIC BUILDINGS, MAINTENANCE, AND EQUIPMENT: Randy Burk stated the Police Department sold the Humvee for $14,500. Adam Romero added it went to the auto auction and sold for $15,300. After fees, the Police Department received a check for $14,500.
CABLE SERVICES AND CELL TOWERS: none
ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS: Mike French stated Ordinance 1266 is for Authorizing the Sale of a Village Personal Property. It is authorizing Adam Romero to use his discretion in selling the Police Department’s 2011 Ford Expedition. Mike French made a motion to approve Ordinance 1266 as presented. Mike Capell seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

ANNEXATIONS: none
PARKS, POOL, AND RECREATION: Mark Todd stated the trustees received the pool report in their packets. The pool lost $1,980 which is significantly lower than past years. If this trend keeps up the pool may make a profit in 2023. Mayor Todd asked Scott Baltz to make sure the pool is caulked before the season to help with water retention. Scott stated he is planning to caulk and paint the pool this spring.
CEMETERY: Mike French stated he and Tracy Holmes met with Scout Elliot Romano to review the cemetery project. He is focused on entering information in for the second addition and the interments. He is documenting his process and has created a basis for moving forward. The next scout that picks up this project will have lots of information and direction already in place.
COMMUNITY CENTER: Mark Todd stated that the next Senior Center Board meeting will be held on Tuesday, January 17th at the Senior Center.
PLANNING COMMISSION & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT: Mike French stated the next Planning Commission meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, January 17th.
TIF: none
PUBLIC SAFETY:  

Police Department – none 

Emergency Service and Disaster Agency – none

Fire Department – none

BUILDING COMMISSIONER: Adam Romero stated there will be a Zoning Board meeting on Tuesday, January 24th at 7:30pm at Village Hall. There are a few hearings on the agenda.
OLD BUSINESS: Tracy Holmes stated that the December Treasurer’s and Clerk’s Reports had been submitted. Mike Capell made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s and Clerk’s Reports. Mike French seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. 

Mike French asked if there was any more information about the lack of bids for the lighting project at the park. Mayor Todd stated he has been working with JF Electric to put a bid in. Since the request has already been made public and put in the newspaper it does not need to be advertised again. He was told to contact them by Electrico. Once they put their bid in, there needs to be a unanimous vote to accept it. Scott Baltz added that he thinks he should have something back from them to vote on at the next meeting.
NEW BUSINESS: Mayor Todd stated that he was told that the water rates from Illinois American would be increasing at the beginning of the year by 30% to 40%. Tracy Holmes stated the office received a letter from them. Lori Touchette was going to look more into it, but it seemed like the wholesale rate, the lowest rate, went up 40%. The upper echelon rates went up even more. Mayor Todd stated that according to the Village ordinances the customers will incur the new cost. The citizens will probably be contacting the office to find out why their water bills are higher. Mike French asked if the Village had any recourse to this raise. Mayor Todd stated that years ago it was looked into getting water from the Smithton co-op, but water mains and a new tower would have to be built on Schmidt Lane. Randy Burk asked if Dupo also used Illinois American. Mayor Todd answered he thinks that they do. He asked the trustees to let the citizens know why the rates were raised to save on the phone calls to the office.

Mayor Todd stated Lisa Bowman mentioned to him that communities with new developments that do not create sales tax are going with a P.I.L.O.T. plan which stands for Payment In Lieu of Taxes. These are used for developments like storage units and similar things. He asked Mike French to talk with Lisa to get more information.

Adam Romero stated he and the Zoning Board will be reviewing the Village maps. He asked that the trustees please let him know of any changes that they think need to be made to the maps. Randy Burk asked if there were any annexations that would change the map. Adam answered he has three annexation changes on his list.
CITIZENS COMMENTS: none
Mike Capell made a motion to go into Executive Session for Maintenance and Police Personnel. Randy Burk seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Mike French made a motion to close Executive Session. Mark Todd seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

ADJOURNMENT: Dustin Trankle made a motion to adjourn the general Village Board meeting and was seconded by Mark Todd. The motion carried unanimously. 
_______________________________   

________________________________
Crissy Pipik, Clerk




Mike Todd, Mayor
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